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Council campaign raises £100,000 to buy woodlands for the town 

50 Years of Sevenoaks Town Council 

Sevenoaks Town Council is set to purchase 
14 acres of ancient woodland for the 
benefit of the community, after  an 
unprecedented response to a pledge 
campaign saw £102,975 pledged in just 23 
days. 
The Council is delighted and grateful to  
announce that the recently held Pledge 
Campaign, when the Town Council asked 
for donation pledges to match its own 
contribution of £100,000 towards the 
purchase of 14 acres of woodland, met and 
exceeded its goal of £100,000 in 23 days.  
Following this response, Sevenoaks Town 

Council made the unanimous decision at 
the February 26 Town Council meeting to 
proceed with the purchase of the 
Longspring Woods. 
Now it has been confirmed that the land 
sale agent has accepted STC’s offer for 
£185,000. 
The long-term goal is to improve links 
between Longspring Woods and Sevenoaks 
Common, to create an attractive and safe 
walking route for the public. 
Town Mayor Councillor Claire Shea said: 
“In our anniversary year, marking 50 years 
since the Council was established, we are 

delighted to  be able to purchase these 
woods and keep them for the Sevenoaks 
community.” 
Pledges came in from the community from 
£5 upwards, many at £100, £1000, and 
larger pledges of £5,000, £10,000 and 
£50,000.  
School children and residents’ associations 
worked together to provide joint pledges. 
Those who have been unable to donate 
have pledged help in kind, including litter 
picking, gardening and manual labour.   

Turn to page 2 
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Contd from page 1  
It is because of the generosity 
of the public that Sevenoaks 
Town Council is able to 
proceed with the purchase as 
well as to progress initial 
improvements including 
interpretation boards, parking 
area improvements, litter bins 
and potential boundary 
repairs.  
Sevenoaks Town Council 
registered the Longspring 
Woods as an Asset of 
Community Value in 2023, on 
the grounds that it furthers 
the social wellbeing and 
recreational interests of the 
community. 

When the Woods came up for 
sale this year it presented a 
real challenge to find the 
funds quickly and before the 
statutory six month protection 
period ended – this being 
whereby the land is 
temporarily removed from the 
Open Market in order to allow 
community groups to gather 
funding so that the Asset of 

Community Value can be 
retained for guaranteed 
current and future 
generations’ use. 
The Town Council could use 
some of its funds to the sum 
of £100,000 from a previous 
sale of land, which needs to 
be spent on Capital Projects 
including acquisition of land. 
It is one of the aims of the 
Town Council in its Green 
Community Investment Plan 
to act when rarely, but 
occasionally, land does come 
up for sale in Sevenoaks.  The 
Town Council will seek to 
obtain additional land if  
available. 

We did it! Thank you! 
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May Bank Holiday 
May 4  

10.30am-4pm Climate Fair on the Vine Gar-
dens. See page 6 FREE EVENT 
May 5 
2pm On the Vine Gardens. Children’s theatre 
performance. See page 5 FREE EVENT  
June & July 
June 2 2pm Concert at the Vine Bandstand. 
Come and meet Sevenoaks Samaritans as they 
celebrate Volunteer Week with a meet up and 
a free jazz concert. FREE EVENT. 
June 6  D-Day celebrations for all on the Vine 
in Sevenoaks: Fish and chips and entertain-
ment followed by the lighting of  the D-Day 
Beacon at 9.15pm. See page 3. 

June 7 Sevenoaks Business Show, Bat and Ball 
Centre, Cramptons Road TN14 5DN 10am - 
2pm. See page 5 

June 22 - July 7 Sevenoaks Summer Festival 
2024 at venues around Sevenoaks and on the 
Vine Gardens.  www.sevenoaksfestival.org.uk 
June 29 & July 6 9am to 3pm Sevenoaks Art 
Club Exhibition on railings at the Vine Gar-
dens, Sevenoaks. FREE EVENT 
July 
July 12 & 13 12noon to 11pm Round Table 
Beer Festival on The Vine, Sevenoaks 
Sun 21 July to August 25 Music on the Band-
stand every Sunday (3pm to 5.30pm) and 
Thursday (6pm to 8.30pm). FREE EVENT 
 
Find more information as available at 
www.sevenoakstown.gov.uk and look out for 
posters and banners near to the event. 

Dates for your diary 

A Thank You video has 
been published, with state-
ment from the Mayor of 
Sevenoaks, available to 
view via the following link: 
https://youtu.be/DWBf4-
EMxyY  

http://www.sevenoaksfestival.org.uk/
https://youtu.be/DWBf4-EMxyY
https://youtu.be/DWBf4-EMxyY


www.sevenoakstown.gov.uk 

 

 

From the Mayor of Sevenoaks, Councillor Claire Shea 

We need you to help shape 
the future of town centre 

 When we launched our campaign to raise 
funds for Longspring Woods, I could never 
have imagined the level of support which 
we received from the town. 
It is humbling and gratifying that so many of 
you supported the project, whether 
financially or with offers in kind.  
I am really looking forward to bringing the 
woods into the Town’s ownership and 
getting started with the team on improving 
access and connections to Sevenoaks 
Common, for people and for wildlife.  
Councillors have since been hearing 
suggestions for further sites to be 
considered, and we are all looking at the 
assets in our wards which we think have 
community value, and which we would 
prefer to protect should they become 
available. 

Quiz night success 
 
Many of you joined our Quiz Night in 
March, and I’d like to thank you for coming 
to our sell-out evening in the lovely Bat and 
Ball Centre. In total, we raised in excess of 
£1,500 towards the Mayor’s charity fund.  
As you know by now, this year I am 
supporting Sevenoaks Larder and 
Sevenoaks Welcomes Refugees.  
Please do support the brilliant children’s 
show (I’ve seen the entertainer in action, 
and they are great!) and evening concert at 
the Stag on April 27, our last and biggest 

Mayoral fundraiser for the year. Tickets are 
available from the Stag Box Office. 
 

Safer roads to come 
 
With agreement now in place for an 
extended 20mph speed limit in Sevenoaks, 
work is starting on implementation, as well 
as a new zebra crossing at the Vine.  
All your feedback on the consultation has 
been extremely valuable. It will be funding 

the work from developer contributions (or 
CIL) intended just for infrastructure, and 
hope to get started soon. See page 4 
Work should be starting soon on the town’s 
first cycle route as well, and I hope that this 
is the beginning something great for our 
health and wellbeing in Sevenoaks.  
 

What next for our town? 
 
Our next big project is a masterplan for 
Sevenoaks town centre and St John’s Hill 
retail spaces.  
Retail, offices and hospitality have changed 
enormously in recent years, and our needs 
and expectations of town centres is shifting.  
What does the market town of the future 
look like? How are its public spaces used? 
What are the movement needs?  
How do we use our spaces for a town 
expected to grow significantly? How do we 
make the most of the wonderful landscape 
around us?  

Get involved 
 
I hope that you will get involved in the 
conversation as we draw on all your ideas 
to set out a vision to shape the future of 
our town. 
 

Councillor Claire Shea, 
Mayor of Sevenoaks 

Sevenoaks will be joining with the nation 
to celebrate the 80th anniversary of D-Day 
on June 6.  
Along with towns across the United 
Kingdom, Sevenoaks will be hosting a 
beacon lighting ceremony on the Vine at 
9.15pm. And it is also planned that a 
traditional fish and chip supper will be 
available to buy, plus free entertainment,  
on the Vine Gardens before the lighting. 
The D-Day Normandy landings was the 
largest naval, air and land operation in 

history as Allied Forces launched the 
invasion of German-
occupied western Europe.   
Operations Neptune and 
Overlord unfolded when 
over 154,000 troops from 
eight allied nations boarded 6,000 vessels to 
cross the English Channel. 24,000 Allied 
paratroopers and glider infantry drifted 
down from above. 
Towns across the land are being asked to 
light a beacon at 9.15pm on June 6 2024, in 

celebration of the ‘light of peace’ that 
emerged out of the darkness of war. 
National Fish and Chip Day has been moved 
from its traditional Friday slot to Thursday 
June 6 2024, in support of the D-Day 80th 
celebrations.  
During the war years the ingredients of this 
popular meal were left unrationed to help 
feed those involved in the war effort. 
Look for more information nearer the time 
on posters/banners, and check 
www.sevenoakstown.gov.uk 

Beacon lighting on D-Day 80th anniversary 
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Thank you for your views - 20mph update 
How does it work?  
The plan is for a signage only scheme which 
means signs stating the 20mph limit would 
be placed on appropriate roads. 
Latest update: At the  Sevenoaks Town 
Council Planning Committee on March 18, 
Kent County Council were requested to 
accept the public’s majority response for 
the scheme as a whole and for all the 
constituent roads.  STC requested for KCC 

to move forward with the scheme as 
designed, subject to all roads being 
compliant with Department for Transport 
and KCC policies on compliance. 
STC recommended in addition that the 
proposed zebra crossing on Dartford Road 
which was part of the original 20 mph 
consultation by KCC, be progressed. 
On March 20, at the county council’s Joint 
Transportation Board, the JTB, reduced the 

extent of the scheme to reflect the findings 
of the consultation and ensure compliance 
by removing Mount Harry/Hitchen Hatch 
Road, St Botolph Road, and the northern 
section of the A225 from the Vine to the 
Bat and Ball junction. 
Now the scheme is with the KCC Portfolio 
Holder for decision. 

Results from the STC survey below 
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WHEN: Friday June 7 2024  
WHERE: Bat & Ball Centre, 
Cramptons Road, Sevenoaks  
TN14 5DN  
WHEN: 10am - 2pm  
Sevenoaks has a thriving 
economy and many of the 
most successful businesses 
exhibit at this annual show. It 
is a great opportunity to meet 
your local MP, Laura Trott MBE 
MP, Chief Secretary to the 
Treasury, who will be opening 
the show.  
Around 30 businesses exhibit 
with visitors drawn from across 
the town. 
The speakers at this year’s 
event will be talking about the 
opportunities that will arise if 
Sevenoaks is successful in the 
process of creating a Business 
Improvement District (BID).  
Please come along and tell us 
what you think is important to 
enhance Sevenoaks. 
A BID is an initiative to market 
and promote the town, 
increase money for town 
security such as CCTV and 

town wardens, more training 
in all aspects of customer 
relations, First Aid and security 
for staff from businesses in the 
town. It could also create new 
events and improvements to 
the look of the town and 
streets.  
A BID is funded through a levy 
paid by the businesses in the 
area of the town to which it 
applies.  Consultation will soon 
take place with businesses to 
decide the area to be included 
in the BID and the levy rate 
before a referendum is held to 
decide whether to go ahead.   
If Sevenoaks is to join 
Orpington, Oxted, Tunbridge 
Wells and about 300 other UK 
towns improving themselves 
for the benefit of residents and 
visitors alike, then it is hoped 
the proposal will be 
successful.   

 

50th anniversary of the town council  

SEVENOAKS BUSINESS SHOW 2024  

Remembering Sevenoaks - Now and Then. Send us 
your memories and pictures for a special publication 

It is 50 years since the Sevenoaks Town 
Council was created to serve the town 
area. 
The Council hopes the best way to mark 
the anniversary is by acquiring the 
Longspring Woods for the townspeople to 
enjoy in perpetuity. 
The anniversary will also be celebrated by 
the May Bank Holiday events on the Vine, 
the Climate Fair (Sat) and the free family 
show Robin Hood Rescues the Forest 
(Sun) at 2pm. See page six for fair 
information and see below for family 
show flyer.  
The Council would also like to produce a 
commemorative publication for local 
residents to share their memories and 
pictures of Sevenoaks town at the time. 
Do you remember the 1970s in Sevenoaks 
town? Or do you have pictures you’d like 
to share from then? Maybe of the town, 

local streets, events on the Vine, your 
friends and townspeople enjoying 
Sevenoaks life. 
Were you at a local school, working in a 
local company, or commuting to London 
on the train? Did you have a favourite 
pub? Did you go to the local cinema?  
Was there a local baker or butcher you 
used to shop at? Or any other shops now 
no longer in the town? How different did 
the town look then, as now? 
Do you remember attending some events, 
enjoying nights out in the town, picnics on 
the Vine?  
If so we want to hear from you. Email your 
memories of 1970s Sevenoaks to:    
Comms@sevenoakstown.gov.uk and let 
us know if you have any photographs 
you’d like to share as part of the 50th 
commemorations.  
We can share them on our social media 

channels as well as 
creating a printed 
magazine. 
You can email scanned versions of images 
you own the copyright to, and make sure 
you include your full name and a contact 
phone number. 
If you don’t have internet access, you can 
arrange a time to bring them in to our 
offices to be scanned into our system so 
you can take them straight home again. 
Or send by post to Community 
Engagement Manager, Sevenoaks Town 
Council, Council Offices, Bradbourne Vale 
Road, Sevenoaks, Kent TN13 3QG. 
We can’t guarantee to use them all but 
we will do our best. 
Deadline for submission is May 31. 
Email Comms@sevenoakstown.gov.uk 
with any questions or to arrange to come 
in, or call 01732 459953. 
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Sevenoaks Climate Action Network (SCAN) 
is looking to celebrate unsung eco-heroes 
in the community with a new award. 
The prize will champion those making a 
difference to the climate crisis and 
ecological disaster through grassroots 
action.  
SCAN wants to hear from volunteer litter 
pickers, green school pupils, wildlife 
rescuers, eco-businesses - anyone in fact 
from any walk of life, who devotes time 

and energy to these causes. 
The winners will be announced at the 
SCAN Climate Fair on Saturday May 4 on 
The Vine Gardens from 10.30am-4pm.  
The exciting event, free to everyone, will 
bring together community groups, charities 
and businesses who want to be part of the 
solution for a carbon zero future. 
Stalls include e-bikes, vegetable growers, 
beekeepers, a repair cafe, financial 
advisors, green energy firms and eco-

travel. There will be food and drink as well 
as children’s activities, and a vintage 
fashion show. 
 
TO ENTER: 
 
Award entries should be emailed 
to: sevenoaksclimatefair@gmail.com  
including the name, age, and story of 
nominees in no more than 500 words.  
Please include a photograph. 

Do you know an Unsung Eco-Hero? Then get in touch! 

mailto:sevenoaksclimatefair@gmail.com
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Photos thanks to Sevenoaks Camera 
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Volunteers Needed for  
Sevenoaks Summer Festival 2024 

 
Saturday 22 June to Sunday 7 July 

2024. 
 
The Festival needs more helpers to share 
the organisational, administrative and 
promotional tasks not only during the 
Festival, but also from now onwards to 
make it happen. 
 
Please get in touch if you can help … 
 

Message Ray Russell  
chairman@sevenoaksfestival.org.uk 
 
or  'Contact us' on the website 

mailto:chairman@sevenoaksfestival.org.uk
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Town Clerk/Chief Executive: 
Linda Larter MBE:  
townclerk@sevenoakstown.gov.uk 
 
Deputy Town Clerk:  
Ann White:  
dtc@sevenoakstown.gov.uk  
 
The Town Council or its Committees meet  
on most Monday evenings at 7pm and  
members of the public are welcome to 
attend. For further details of the meetings 
please contact the Town Council Offices on  
01732 459953.  
council@sevenoakstown.gov.uk 

Functions & Facilities provided by Sevenoaks Town Council 

OPEN SPACES & LEISURE 

• ALLOTMENTS: 
 Bradbourne Vale Road  
 Quaker’s Hall Lane 

• BETHEL ROAD BURIAL GROUND 

• BRITTAINS COMMON 

• BRITTAINS LANE WOOD 

• GREATNESS RECREATION GROUND 

• THE GREEN, HILLINGDON RISE 

• HANGING BASKETS 

• HORSE TROUGHS (Old Police Station,  
Rheinbach Gardens, St Botolph’s Road) 

• JUDD’S PIECE 

• LAND AT:  
 Letterbox Lane 

 Littlewood 
 Tonbridge Road 

• MUGA (Multi Use Games Area) 

• MIDDLINGS WOOD 

• MILLPOND WOOD 

• PLANTERS (The Shambles, Dorset Street, Pem-
broke Road, London Road, Buckhurst Lane) 

• THE POUND, POUND LANE 

• RALEY’S FIELD & KNOLE PADDOCK 

• RHEINBACH GARDENS 

• SEVENOAKS COMMON 

• SPORTS PITCHES 

• UPPER HIGH STREET GARDENS 

• VINE CRICKET GROUND & PAVILION  

• VINE GARDENS  
 Public toilet, telephone kiosk with  
 defibrillator 

• WAR MEMORIAL 

• WHITE HART BEECHES 

• WOODSIDE ROAD OPEN SPACE 

CAR PARKS 

• RALEYS CAR PARK 

PLAY AREAS 

• BUCKHURST LANE PLAY AREA 

• GREATNESS RECREATION GROUND &  
PLAYGROUND 

• HILLINGDON RISE PLAY AREA 

• JULIANS MEADOW & PLAYGROUND 

• KIPPINGTON MEADOW 

• MOUNT CLOSE OPEN SPACE &  
PLAYGROUND 

• PONTOISE CLOSE OPEN SPACE &  
PLAYGROUND 

SERVICES 

• BAT & BALL CENTRE  
(formerly Sevenoaks Community Centre)  
 Available for hire: meetings,  
 conferences etc. 

• BAT & BALL STATION BUILDING (including  
Café and rooms available to hire)
batandballstation.com 

• BUSINESS HUB  

• BUS SHELTERS (Dartford Road x1, Bradbourne 
Vale Road x2, London Road x2, Tonbridge Road  
x1) 

• CAFÉ ON THE VINE  cafeonthevine.com 

• CONSULTEES (Planning, Highways, etc.) 

• GRANTS TO LOCAL ORGANISATIONS  

• GREATNESS PARK CEMETERY 

• HOUSE IN THE BASEMENT (HITB) YOUTH  
CAFÉ (available for hire) 

• INFO-PODS & DIGITAL DISPLAY SCREENS 

• LITTER BINS AND GRIT BINS 

• MARKETS (Wednesday and Saturday) 

• MASTERPLAN FOR NORTHERN SEVENOAKS 

• NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

• ORBITAL NO 8 BUS 

• PUBLIC  CLOCKS  ( Jubilee Clock Old Market 
House and Warren Clock above Brewers) 

• PUBLIC SEATS IN VARIOUS LOCATIONS 

• PUBLIC TOILETS (The Stag, The Vine, Lower St 
Johns, Greatness Recreation Ground) 

• SEVENOAKS TOWN  TEAM 
sevenoakspartnership.org  

• STAG COMMUNITY ARTS CENTRE 
 Defibrillator in foyer   
stagsevenoaks.co.uk 

• STREET LIGHTS IN SOME UNADOPTED ROADS 

• TOWN COUNCIL OFFICES/CHAMBER  
 Available for hire: meetings,  
 conferences etc. 

• TWINNING WITH PONTOISE AND RHEINBACH 

• YOUTH COUNCIL  sevenoaksyouthcouncil.com 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

• CHRISTMAS ILLUMINATIONS IN TOWN 

• CIVIC FUNCTIONS 

• VINE BANDSTAND/FREE SUMMER  
CONCERTS 

 

Precept 
Sevenoaks Town Council’s total revenue budget for the 2024/25 financial year is £1,907,304 per annum. The average Band D 
house would pay £145.33 per annum equating to £2.79 per week. 

Town Councillors 

2023-2027 

NAME PARTY NAME PARTY 

EASTERN WARD ST JOHNS WARD 

Cllr L Ancrum Liberal Democrat Cllr S Camp Liberal Democrat 

Cllr A S Clayton Liberal Democrat Cllr P Dixon Liberal Democrat 

Cllr S Layne Liberal Democrat Cllr D Skinner OBE Liberal Democrat 

KIPPINGTON WARD TOWN WARD 

Cllr C Daniell Liberal Democrat Cllr V Granville Liberal Democrat 

Cllr C Gustard Liberal Democrat Cllr L Michaelides Liberal Democrat 

Cllr N Varley Liberal Democrat Cllr G Willis Liberal Democrat 

NORTHERN WARD WILDERNESSE WARD 

Cllr Dr M Canet Liberal Democrat Cllr N Wightman Liberal Democrat 

Cllr L O’Hara  Liberal Democrat To contact a Sevenoaks Town Councillor, please use the following 
email format: Cllr.surname@sevenoakstown.gov.uk  

eg. to contact Councillor Ancrum, the email address would be: 
Cllr.Ancrum@sevenoakstown.gov.uk Cllr C Shea Liberal Democrat 

mailto:townclerk@sevenoakstown.gov.uk
mailto:dtc@sevenoakstown.gov.uk
mailto:council@sevenoakstown.gov.uk
http://www.batandballstation.com
https://cafeonthevine.com/
https://stagsevenoaks.co.uk/
https://www.sevenoaksyouthcouncil.com/



